
 

 

Upper Paxton Township Board of Supervisors 
 Monthly Meeting  

 April 24, 2024 
 

Those in attendance: Robert Stoner, Bob Coleman, and Rich Wiest, Supervisors; Luanna 
Zimmerman, Secretary/Treasurer; Brian Cole, Roadcrew; Joe Underkoffler, Randy Coe, 
William Burch, and Doug Moran.  
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Stoner at 10:00 a.m. All present recited the 
Pledge of Allegiance to the flag.  Bob Coleman made a motion to approve the minutes 
from the April 9, 2024, meeting. Second by Rich Wiest. With all in favor, motion carried. 
After reviewing the list of bills to be paid, Rich Wiest made a motion to approve the bills 
for payment. Second by Bob Coleman. All in favor, motion carried. 
 
Public Comments: None 
 
Roadmaster’s Report:  Rich Wiest said the roadcrew has been busy with the following 
items: hauling stone and working on dirt roads. Wiest also said the roadcrew is planning 
on cutting 2 trees on Berry Mountain Road and investigating a water complaint on Wilt 
Blvd. Brian Cole said that street sweeping is scheduled for the week of May 6, 2024, and 
that the roadcrew has some items to take to the Gratz Consignment Sale.  
 
Old Business:  
 

1. William Burch spoke to the Board regarding the Metals Realty Plan. Burch said 
the road and stormwater are in the ownership of Metals Realty. After review and 
discussion Robert Stoner made a motion to approve and sign the Plan. Second 
by Rich Wiest. Bob Coleman abstained from the motion. Majority in favor, motion 
carried.  

 
New Business: None 
 
 
Public Comments: Robert Stoner said that Upper Paxton Township Spring Cleanup is 
scheduled for April 27, 2024, from 7 a.m. – 12 noon. Stoner asked Luanna Zimmerman 
to keep a total of expenses for this event.  
 
With no further business on the agenda, Robert Stoner made a motion to adjourn the 
meeting at 10:13 a.m. Second by Bob Coleman. All in favor, motion carried.  
 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Luanna Zimmerman, 
Secretary/Treasurer 


